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Annua January 4, 2014l Board Meeting 

Opening: 
The monthly meeting of the Cheyenne Field Archers was called to order at 
6:25pm.
A.  Approval of Minutes & Treasurer’s Report

The minutes of the meeting held on December 2nd were presented. The 

July’s treasurer’s report was presented.  Dan Conrad asked if anyone had 

any questions.   A Motion was made by to accept the secretary’s and trea-

surer’s report.  Jeremy Cooke made the motion Jim Mallon seconded it.  

The motion carried.

 A.  Old Business:

 1) The meeting in Laramie with Game and Fish went well - looks like we 

will get our archery season back.

 2)  The award for Archer of the year was purchased.

B.  New Business:

  1)  The 2014 Budget was passed out and went over - Jeremy Cooke made a 

motion to accept the budget, David Hays made a second and the motion car-

ried.

 2) Dan Conrad proposed redoing the floor - it will be looked into and 

brought up again at the next meeting.

 3)  There was a proposal that we build a breeze way between the building 

and the garage. Al Tharp will get a price and have that available at the next 

meeting.

4) Neal Perkins and Jeremy Cooke volunteered to take over a Public Rela-

tions Committee. They will do what they can to increase awareness of our 

club and our activities.

5) There was a motion made and passed to waive the membership fee for 

those serving as officers and on the Board. This may not meet with our non-



profit status so the Secretary of States Office will be contacted to check on it.

 6)  There was a motion made to increase the dues in 2015 by $25 for singles and families and 

raise the associate and youth fee to $35. If you come out and work 5 times per year your mem-

bership would revert back to the old price. Since this is a by laws change it will have to be an-

nounced twice and then voted on by the membership.

7) The lighting of the building was brought into discussion. Know that fluorescent bulbs may be 

banned in years to come the thought was to change to LED lighting - there was some discussion 

and the matter was tabled. 

8) It was decided to appoint a rules Committee to come up with the rules that will govern our 

shoots. The committee includes: Randy Burtis, Mat Rusk, Mike Hoover, and Dan Conrad. They 

will meet and come back with a proposal.

9) Snap On returned the membership they were given as a Gold Supporter, Jeremy Cooke pro-

posed giving the membership to a family that could use it. It was agreed upon and the member-

ship was given to the Blunn Family.’

10) An Open House was proposed to be held in April, prior to the Access Yes Shoot, as a way of 

letting the community know where we are. 

11) Archer of the Year nominations were made: Mel Schlagel, Jeremy Cooke, Jim Frauendienst, 

Mike Lancaster - Mel Schlagel was the winner.

12) New Board: Alt. Board Member: Al Tharp; Board Members: Mat Rusk, Mike Lancaster, 

Amanda Huebner (also Membership Director), Mr. Huebner; Treasurer: Craig Germond; Secre-

tary: Jeremy Cooke; Vice-President: Dan Conrad; President: Mike Hoover. 

13) There will be a meeting of all new board members on Monday January 6th at 7pm.
Motion to adjourn the meeting at 8:25 made by Mary Jo Day a second was made by Monica 

Mallon motion carried

 Minutes submitted by Anna Seekins, Secretary. 

The 2013 Ofcers and Board Members wish to thank 
everyone for their support and involvement over the past year. 
A special thanks to those who made the Annual Meeting great. 
The kids had a great time shooting. The food was excellent. We 

raised $257 with the Silent Auction. Thanks again for all 
those who cooked and helped.



Cheyenne Field Archers Special Board Meeting
Meeting Minutes — January 6, 2014

Present: President Mike Hoover, Vice President Dan Conrad, Treasurer Craig Germond, Secre-

tary Jeremy Cooke, Board Members Mat Rusk, Mike Lancaster, Other members present; Al 

Tharp, Dianne Hoover, Neil Perkins, Stephanie Perkins, Jim Mallon, Mel Schlagel, James 

Frauendienst.

Meeting Call to Order:  1904 hrs.  Meeting Adjourned: 1959 hrs.
Discussion:
Motion made by Dan Conrad and second by Mat Rusk to change by-laws in order for officers 
and board members to have membership fees waived, and to take effect in 2015.
Motion made by Jeremy Cooke and second by Mike Lancaster for a one time building fee 
waiver for prior members who have allowed their membership to lapse and have previously 
paid a building fee if they would like to rejoin the club.
Discussion on Triple Crown awards, trophies and raffles that need to be obtained. Decision was 
made to raffle a target butt. We need to view and pick a belt buckle. Dan Conrad will look into a 
raffle prize from Sportsman Warehouse.
Discussed changing classes and going to a flyte system for future tournaments, was tabled for 
later discussion and to receive feedback from members and other archers.  Instead of having 
individual classes for adults, we would flyte all archers according to their score, each individual 
flyte champion would win the tournament award, we would still continue to have cub, youth, 
and young adult classes, but if a young adult choose to shoot with the adults, they would qualify 
for the tournament award.  Comments are welcomed please email cfasecretary@hotmail.com, 
or cfapresident@hotmail.com
State Vegas Tournament, Wyoming Open in Casper on 1/11/2014- Please visit WSAA website 
for more information.
Vegas Tournament in Cheyenne, WY. On 1/18/2014 at 1300 hrs.
Discussion on changes needed to website, No Tuesday night leagues, Sunday night leagues are 
now $2.00. Changes also need to be made for billing.
Mike Hoover brought up discussion on increasing participation, he suggested a bow hunter 
league on Saturday mornings for youth 8-15 years of age, discussion on whether or not there 
should be a fee, or have them shoot for free.  Neil brought up the idea of a kids only 3D 
tournament.  Diane Hoover suggested reaching out to youth alternative groups; Boys and Girls 
Club.  Tabled for more discussion.
We need to get shoot result information to the correct websites, webmaster, and WSAA.
We will be starting a maintenance work party at 1800 hours on the night of the monthly 
meetings, emails will be sent out for suggestions and to create an agenda. Club phone number 
needs to be removed from website and membership applications.
Neil Perkins brought up discussion on what the money set aside for advertisement may be used 
for; shoot bi-folds, traders, radio, TV5, Stephanie Perkins will talk to TV5.
Work party for the triple crown will be on 1/20/2014, if interested meet at the club, bring tools, 
and materials.  We will be making more foliage and obstacles.
Vegas Tournament in Cheyenne, WY. On 1/18/2014 at 1300 hrs.
Discussion on changes needed to website, No Tuesday night leagues, Sunday night leagues are 
now $2.00. Changes also need to be made for billing.
Mike Hoover brought up discussion on increasing participation, he suggested a bow hunter 
league on Saturday mornings for youth 8-15 years of age, discussion on whether or not there 
should be a fee, or have them shoot for free.  Neil brought up the idea of a kids only 3D 
tournament.  Diane Hoover suggested reaching out to youth alternative groups; Boys and Girls 
Club.  Tabled for more discussion.
We need to get shoot result information to the correct websites, webmaster, and WSAA.

Respectfully submitted by Jeremy Cooke, Secretary.
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Club Officers

President
Mike Hoover

Vice President
Dan Conrad

Secretary
Jeremy Cooke

Treasurer
Craig Germond

Board Members

Mike Lancaster                                                                      
Mat Rusk                                                                      

Amanda Huebner                                                                      
Steven Huebner

Alternates
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